# **Re-opening of Community Swimming Pools**

AAF/AR/1821/0615

15 June 2020

#### To all residents of Arabian Ranches

Dear Resident,

In line with the recent directions by Dubai Municipality, we are pleased to inform you that the community swimming pools for adults and children will be open from Tuesday, 16 June 2020 and will accommodate up to 50% occupancy at a time.

The community pools will be open for use between 8am and 8pm. Deep cleaning and water quality tests in the pool have been conducted for you and your community's hygiene and safety.

### Please refer the attached Pool Safety Guidelines for more details.

## **Important points to remember:**

- The use of face masks is mandatory when outside the pool.
- A safe distance of two metres must be maintained by pool users, both outside and inside the pool.
- More than five persons in a group is not allowed. If more than one group is present, a distance of four metres should be maintained between groups.
- Residents must bring their own linen/towels, when using sun loungers.
- Children must be supervised by an adult at all times.
- Refrain from sharing swimming gear such as goggles, nose clips, snorkels, etc.
- Residents displaying COVID-19 symptoms are not permitted to use the pool facilities.

Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to call us at **800 EMAAR (36227)** or email us at **communities@ecm.ae** 

Thank you for your cooperation.

Kind regards,

#### **Emaar Community Management team**

